HAVELOCK UMC NEWSLETTER

402-466-6736

Volume 63 No 5 May 2021

LIFESONG

Dear Friends in Christ, May is a very busy month with National Day of Prayer May 6th, Mother's Day, Graduations, Memorial Day, etc. Philippians 4:6 and 7 says, "Have no anxiety about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. And the peace of God, which passes all understanding, will keep your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus." With our mind on Christ Jesus, all the fears of this world melt away into peace. Jesus conquers all, even death. Remember God's phone number 333, that's Jeremiah 33:3 "Call to me and I will answer you and will tell you great and hidden things that you have not known."

Come pray with us on Sundays, during our 10 a.m. service, in person or later online recorded version on our website www.havelock.org

Pray constantly, for this is God's will for you. God longs to hear from you and to speak to your heart.

Let's sing a lifesong of prayer this May.

Love in Christ, Pastor Todd

CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Jacob Reffert and Jessica Stephens who were united in marriage on April 10th in the sanctuary.

COMING SOON

Look forward to upcoming yoga classes. More information to come.

PLANT SALE PICK-UP

Plant sale pick-up is Thursday, May 6th from noon to 6:00 p.m. We have the pre-order sales for pick-up and will have a large selection of plants and herbs for cash and carry sales. We will accept cash and checks but no credit or debit cards please. If you can help with set-up on May 5th or the sale on May 6th please contact Vicki Finney, 402-875-1588.

DEEPEST SYMPATHY TO...

The congregation extends its Christian love and sincere sympathy to the families of Margaret (Peggy) Cole and Carol Peterson.

Peggy passed away on March 23rd. Her funeral service was held on April 24th. Carol passed away on April 14th. Her funeral service was held in the sanctuary on April 21st.

NEW MEMBERS

We are privileged to have received, James (Jim) and Rosemary Bryant, 6415 Logan Ave., 402-464-3724 and Jacob (Jake) and Jessica Reffert, 4251 Normal Blvd, (Jake) 402-580-3524, (Jessica) 402-318-4894 into the life of the church on Easter Sunday, April 4th.

CARD SHOWER

Help Eldine Dove celebrate her 97th birthday.

A belated card can be sent to Eldine at 7106 S 138th Circle, Omaha, NE 68138

THANK YOU

We want to thank each of you for your many prayers and positive healing thoughts, get well cards and phone calls while I was recovering from back surgery and the effects from my fall after. We know that without your support I would not be recovering at the rate I am. Please except my thanks and know how blessed we feel having you all as friends.

Dorothy Ehlers & Family

FINANCIAL UPDATE

Financial update from the Finance Committee thru end of March 2021

Giving \$29,809.59 Expenses \$37,826.36 Shortage (\$8,016.77)

Please continue to give to the church during this pandemic. You can mail in a check or drop one off using the mailbox in the alley. You can also give online, there's a link on our Facebook page or on our website www.havelockumc.org. And of course if you are attending church you can put it in the offering plate in the narthex. If you need help setting up online giving please contact Pati Hughes at 402-440-7512. Note we did have a positive cash flow balance from last year so we are current on our bills. Thank you for your support of our church.

Patricia Hughes, Financial Chair

"My soul magnifies the Lord, and my spirit rejoices in God, my Savior. For He has smiled upon me, His little servant girl..."

Luke 1:46-48

SCRIP CARDS MAY BE PURCHASED

If you are interested in buying SCRIP cards contact Pati Hughes at 402-440-7512. Pati will either deliver the SCRIP cards to your home or you can pick them up at Pati's house. We are again selling the SCRIP cards on Sunday morning in the East hall.

COMMUNITY SUPPER

The next 4th Wednesday Community Supper will be held on Wednesday, May 26th, 5:00-6:00 p.m.

This will be a grab-n-go meal. Please enter from Morrill & 61st Street, drive SOUTH on parking area to EAST door.

THERE ARE NO OFFICE HOURS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.

THE GIFT

Sense of humor; God's great gift Causes spirits to uplift, Helps to make our bodies mend; Lightens burdens; cheers a friend; Tickles children; elders grin At this warmth that glows within; Surely in the Great Hereafter Heaven must be full of laughter!

Eleanor Davies Meadville, PA

IN OUR PRAYRS

Please let the church office know if there has been a birth, baptism, marriage, illness, or death in your family that you would like to share. Let us know if someone is hospitalized or needs our prayers. If you would like immediate prayers for the individual call, the church office (402-466-6736) or Beth Honnen (402-466-5722) we will initiate the Prayer Chain.